
 From: Miguel Aveiro <miguel.aveiro@pm.me> 
Date: 25 April 2022 at 00:13:43 BST 
To: "able1.scaffolding" <able1.scaffolding@gmail.com> 
Subject: Letter of support 
Reply-To: Miguel Aveiro <miguel.aveiro@pm.me> 

 
 
Hi, 

 

My name is Miguel Aveiro, and I live at Flat 1, Century House, 2 St Mary's Roads, N8 7GB, 
right above the Hornsey Tavern pub. 

 

James, the pub owner, has engaged in conversations about the noise issues with the pub. 
Since we spoke, he has proactively addressed the ones he could, mainly making sure the 
noise levels after 11 pm are minimal, creating an area for people to smoke that is not directly 
below the residents' windows and decreasing the number of live performances. 

 

We also understand that the building has structural issues regarding sound isolation, e.g., we 
can hear our upstairs and next-door neighbours chatting, watching television, their alarm 
clocks and even when they shower. We have sent emails to the Landlord with those 
complaints, but they were never addressed or appropriately responded to. 

 

We appreciate James's efforts so far and those planned for the coming months. Despite the 
building sound isolation problems, our day-to-day activities or rest are not affected by the pub 
activities, and we support staying open. 

 

Best, 

Miguel Aveiro 

 


